Dear Board Member,

I am writing to you about the formation of the Mental Capacity Act Community of Practice, you will recall that I verbally updated on this recently and in my capacity as the outgoing Chair of the Mental Capacity Act Local Implementation Network I am writing to you to formally request that you nominate relevant and sufficiently senior members of your organisations or Directorates to become members of this community of practice.
Please find detailed Terms of Reference which reflects clearly our legal responsibilities in terms of the Act and the aims of the new initiative.
You can nominate as many people as you feel professionally appropriate as initially these meetings will be held via MST. In terms of statutory organisations please do consider colleagues at Band 7 or above or PO6 and above to ensure that your nominees are sufficiently senior and influential to implement learning in your area of responsibility.
As a community of practice we will also be focussed upon innovation in complex and sometimes ambiguous arenas. In order to approach the challenges with regards to implementing the Capacity Act we will work together to understand technical issues and lawful solutions across Leeds. 
Please nominate people directly to myself as one of the new co-facilitators by 31st July 2024. The date of the inaugural community of practice is 10th September 2024 2pm-4pm.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Maxine Naismith on behalf of the co-facilitators
